Head of Planning Department, Camden Council Camden Town Hall Extension Argyle Street London WC1H BND

18 January 2014

Dear Sir/Madam

I am writing to complain about the way my feedback on a planning application has been handled by the Council. I am referring to application 2013/5752/P, that was submitted by my downstairs neighbour, Mr Guy Orr. I wrote very clearly in the opening paragraph that I did not wish to be identified and again in the last paragraph I explained that there has been a hostile relationship with another neighbour, Vago Barseghyan (whose property benefits from the proposed changes). Mr Barseghyan has been harassing me with emails, text messages and phone calls for a number of months and I have instructed him to deal directly with the managing agents to avoid these distressing communications.

Other letters on the planning website have had their identifying details blacked out. My letter not only gives my address but also my telephone number, a detail that was not intended for anyone other than the planning officer in question. Can you please determine why this was not omitted from public view?

Since then, Mr Barseghyan has appended my letter to another matter. He is currently in contravention of the terms of his leasehold and the Glenhurst Housing Association is endeavouring to get him to remove the illegal structure he erected on common property in the garden. If you read other people's comments on this proposal, you will see that several make reference to this unsightly structure. I have already had to deal with the stressful situation of knocking down and rebuilding the front wall to the property after Mr Barseghyan's builders contravened the building specifications and erected a much higher wall than we commissioned. This resulted in a legal order being taken by the Council to rectify the situation. I have lived at this address for 8 years and have never had difficulties of this nature until this particular neighbour moved into the house and has shown such disrespect for consultation, planning laws and conservation issues.

I had hoped that the Council might investigate the matter further. Instead, the mindless act of posting my correspondence has strained an already tenuous relationship, something I was trying to avoid in responding to this matter.

I called to discuss the matter and left a message for Aysegul Olcar-Chamberlin on Tuesday, 14 January but have not had any response from her since then. I am asking you to redress the situation as soon as possible.

> LB Camden FINANCE

2 1 JAN 2014

CENTRAL MAILFOOM Registery Support Office - 02